

## W·A·L·L·I·S·D·E·A·N FEDERATED·SCHOOLS

Wallisdean Avenue, Fareham, Hampshire, PO14 1HU

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs Sandra Cammish BA QTS (Hons) NPQH NLE

9th October 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

## Parking at Wallisdean Federation

As a Federation, one of our main concerns is the safety of our children. Perhaps the greatest threat to this comes from parents who attempt to drive into the staff car park without authorisation, endangering children walking up the pathways on both sides, and even across the car park. For this reason we have a barrier, which will only permit access to staff and authorised visitors.

To help us ensure the safety of our children, please:

- Do not attempt to drive onto school grounds. Entrance to the staff car park will only be permitted if there
  is a legitimate medical reason, and where a permit has been obtained from the school. You will not be
  permitted access at the barrier if you are not a permit holder, and will need to reverse out if this is the
  case. The Federation maintains an up to date list of permit holders in both school offices.
- If you travel to or from school by taxi, please ask the driver to drop you off or collect you further up the
  road, away from the school entrance.
- Encourage children to walk to school. If that is not possible, please find a safe spot to park outside school grounds. Please be considerate about our neighbours wherever you park.

All the above also applies to all before and after school clubs. Please do not attempt to drive into the car park even if it is out of school hours. The same rules apply to the WOW Club.

We understand the frustration with the way people park outside the school grounds, and have done all we can to highlight this problem to the local council. Our Governors sent a letter to our local Councillor, which resulted in him visiting the school a few weeks ago to see the situation for himself. He has emailed the Head of Enforcement to encourage more to be done. We would like to encourage more parents to email the local council at: fred.birkett@hants.gov.uk. The more people that report the situation, the safer our children will be.

Thank you for your support and co-operation.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S Cammish

**Executive Head Teacher** 

Pre-School: 01329 282073 pre-school@wallisdean-inf.hants.sch.uk
Infant School: 01329 280827 adminoffice@wallisdean-inf.hants.sch.uk
Junior School: 01329 232571 adminoffice@wallisdean-jnr.hants.sch.uk
Resourced Provision for Hearing Impaired Children and Children with Speech, Language and Communication Needs





